The Long House, Sibford Ferris, Oxon OX15 5RG

Tim,

Further to our recent meeting, at which your advice and constructive comments were most welcome, I am sending you a more detailed description of

1. The shrub and woodland planting around The Long House,

2. Trees and hedges

3. Hard Landscaping areas

1. Within the woodland, extensive work has already been carried out to remove a mat of ivy and to plant woodland species such as Valeriana Officinalis, Mercularis perennis, viola odorata, geranium sylvaticum, geranium nodosuen, digitalis purpurea, various poppies, acquilegia, crocus, snowdrops, aconites, bluebells, wild daffodils a variety of ferns such as woodsia obtuse, polystichum setiferum, polypodium vulgare, and dryopteris, helleborus x ericsmithii, polygonatum, fritillaria, cyclamen and wild garlic (14 on the plan).

Around the Long House the planting will run to ornamental grasses interspersed with such plants as verbena bonariensis, veronicastrum virginicum and perovskia.

Along the Southern elevation where the land is shaded by trees, numerous white violets and geranium sanguineum alba will be planted as well as slug-resistant hostas such as  Devon Green, sieboldiana elegans and sleeping beauty.

2. Trees and Hedges

In accordance with the arboricultural plans already submitted and collaborating with Patrick Prendergast, Cherwell Tree Officer, a number of poor quality or  overcrowded trees have been removed.  We have replaced some of these with 3 larch trees, 3 birch, one liquidamber, one amelanchier, one cornus Kousa Chinesii, 2 cercidiphyllium japonicum, one cercis Canadensis and 3 sorbus matsumurana to provide under storey planting.

As we agreed at our meeting, at this point we are not intending to plant trees at area 10 on the map as we believe that the mixed hedge that we have planted along the whole of the northern boundary provides sufficient screening and more would be oppressive and shading for our neighbours.

We have also planted a hornbeam hedge the length of the southern boundary.  This is doing well and we intend to let it grow to a height of 2m to afford privacy to ourselves and as a screen for walkers and horse riders using the bridleway on the southern boundary.   

A beech hedge runs along the western boundary as indicated on the map, and this is being maintained.

Along the eastern boundary, at point 5 on the map, we intend to plant a hedge of osmanthus delavayi shortly after the boundary wall is reinstated.  We will be using 21” pots planted at 60/80cm intervals in accordance with guidelines set out by the RHS in their advice on hedge planting.

3. Hard Landscaping

I am attaching a cross section of the entrance to the access way of The Long House on the eastern elevation.  We will be reusing the stone which we saved when the original boundary wall was breached to create the access way, and facing a curved blockwork wall with the old stone to ensure continuity of colour and stone type. See point 3 on the map.  We will be using Staffordshire Blue engineering bricks, hatched with a diamond pattern, at the entrance to the access way as a rumble strip (point 1 on the map).  Thereafter we will lay down a compacted self-binding limestone chip base (8) rather than the plastic cell reinforcement specified on the map with grass being encouraged to grow down the centre of the access way, to replicate the look of a cart track and to mirror the appearance of Small House Lane.  We will be installing a wooden 5 bar gate at the entrance to the access way.

We intend to lay a resin bonded gravel forecourt (9) in front of the house on the northern elevation as shown on the map.

Around the perimeter of the house we will lay dove grey limestone flags, dimension 600x900mm, and will use the same flags to pave an area to the south of the house (13), although these will be set within grass margins (see illustration on the left hand side of the map)

I have drawn a line on the map to indicate the notional boundary between the Small House and The Long House, although we may or may not retain this as one hereditament.

I hope this gives you all the information that you need.

Kind Regards,






Diana Thompson

CC Bob Neville

